Dawn Paton

From: Mrs J. Matley, Clerk to Cloughton Parish Council
Sent: 16 February 2017 21:20

To: Planning

Subject: Comments on NYM/2016/0880/FL

NYM/2016/0880/FL Change of land use to form camping/glamping site,
construction of reception building, conversion of storage building to wet weather
facility & associated access, parking and landscaping at Cloughton Sawmill,

Cloughton Bank

The above application has been considered by Parish Councillors. There are no
objections in principle. However there are strong concerns mainly traffic-related.
While the entrance has been moved slightly and re-profiled, councillors are still
worried it will not be enough. Traffic comes down Cloughton Bank at national speed
limit and above (including HGV's). Clear long distance sight of the new entrance is
not possible southbound due to the profile of the hill. Similarly people heading north
who wish to turn into the site will create standing traffic in the path of southbound
traffic. Cloughton Bank already has accidents ranging from minor injury to serious
injury on a regular basis, it is feared the level and frequency of accidents will increase.

J Marley (Mrs)
Clerk to Cloughton Parish Council
Annan,
41 Scalby Road,
Burniston,
Scarborough
Y013 OHN
(NCTE - due to the high number of nuisance calls we've been receiving you
may be asked to leave a meéssage
or give your name before your call is accepted.)
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